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~ March 2024 ~ Newsletter ~
NOTICE OF MEETING CHANGE

Thursday, March 14, 2024 at 5:00 pm

Important News from the Fund Office:

Annuity:  At the December 12, 2023, Annuity Trust Fund meeting the trustees took necessary action to increase the admin fee from $.20 per hour to $.25 per hour effective 1/1/2024 to cover the costs for trustee education and increased admin fee expenses for the fund.

Insurance:  The LU 83 Insurance Fund Trustees voted to change Medicare eligible retirees’ coverage from Humana to Anthem Blue Cross effective May 1, 2024. This urgent action was due to Humana’s inability to negotiate new contracts with local providers. All retirees are encouraged to attend one of two informational meetings.  Consultants will be in attendance to field questions and explain Anthem Blue Cross coverage on Wednesday, March 6, 2024, at 10:30am and Monday, March 11, 2024, at 1:30pm.  Retirees and their guests are invited to attend.
Coordinators report given by Larry Warzek:  
CPR/AED/Narcan Training – Steve Savoca will be offering this training to LU 83 members and staff on March 20th & 27th 5 PM (must attend both nights to receive certification).  See the enclosed flyer -You must rsvp.  If you would like to attend and learn these lifesaving skills, please call Angela at 518-489-1377 extension 305 to reserve a seat.
The JATC is still accepting resumes for a full-time coordinator to head the apprenticeship training program for LU 83.  Please submit your resume and cover letter to the union hall no later than Friday, March 8th.  Applicants can drop them off to the hall in a sealed envelope marked JATC Coordinator Position or by mail JATC Coordinator Position, 900 Commerce Drive, Clifton Park NY 12065.
*****Global Foundries to Expand*****
The U.S. Department of Commerce announced in February $1.5 billion in planned direct funding for GlobalFoundries as part of the U.S. CHIPS and Science Act. This investment will enable GF to expand and create new manufacturing capacity and capabilities to securely produce more essential chips for automotive, IoT, aerospace, defense, and other vital markets.

In support of the two Malta, New York projects, Governor Hochul today announced $575 million in planned direct funding for New York State Green CHIPS. Also announced was $15 million in planned funding for NYS Workforce Development activities for GlobalFoundries as well as $30 million in planned funding for NYS Infrastructure upgrades and Energy incentives provided by the New York Power Authority (NYPA).

Combined, these investments are expected to create over 1,500 manufacturing jobs and about 9,000 construction jobs over the life of these projects. 
Read the entire article at https://gf.com/gf-press-release/globalfoundries-and-biden-harris-administration-announce-chips-and-science-act-funding-for-essential-chip-manufacturing/
Local 83 Regional Office hours and staff as of March 1, 2024

Monday – Thursday 7am – 5pm/Friday 7am – 4pm

Rob Monahan, Local 83 Regional Manager (Ext. 301)




John Shustz, Local 83 Regional Rep/Organizer (Ext. 302)

Angela Grant, (Ext. 305)

Donna Stoliker, (Ext. 304)

Marilyn Castimore, (Ext. 314)
*The hall will close at noon on Good Friday, March 29, 2024, we wish you all a blessed Easter Sunday, March 31, 2024.
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